
  

 
                     

 
          Memo 

 
To: Board of Directors       
From: Alan Clanin, General Manager 
Date: March 17, 2020          
Subject: Managers Report 
 
 

1. IT System – 
The old Comet Server has been virtualized and the new Domain Controller 
server is online.   
The District has upgraded Internet speed at the District Office replacing the old 
DSL Service with Fiber Optic Service.  This speed increase will allow for off-site 
data storage in the future if needed.  

2. Electra Well – 
 The Electra Well was damaged during the Thanksgiving snow storm when a 
contractor that plows snow for the County in the Valley of the Moon area hit and 
sheared off the top of the well head causing it to drop almost 50 feet into the well 
casing.  Sam Crum Well Drilling was able to recover the pump and motor which 
will have to be replaced.  A claim has been filed with the County of San 
Bernardino.  District Staff will resume research for a cost-effective treatment 
solution once the new pump and motor is tested.    

3.  Physical Plant Upgrades – 
 The Field Staff has been taking advantage of the inclement weather with 
cleaning, painting and repairing district facilities which include building new a 
shelving unit to accommodate the servers and IT appurtenances.  

4. Valley View Park MWC Consolidation – 
Valley View Park Mutual Water Company has submitted a proposal for 
consolidation to the District.     
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